
  

 
19-21 Broad Street 

St Helier 

Jersey 

JE2 3RR 

STRICTLY CONFIDENTIAL 

Mr C. Mathieu 

Chief Executive Officer 

Brittany Ferries 

E-mail to: christophe.mathieu@brittany-ferries.fr  

 

 

8th July 2024 

 

 

Dear Christophe, 

 

Ownership and future viability of Condor Ferries 

In our meeting of 27th June I was pleased to hear of your continued efforts to bring stability to Condor 

after many months of acute concern for a loss of lifeline sea connectivity. The level of uncertainty 

introduced to contractual arrangements governed by the Operating Agreement (“OA”) is wholly 

unacceptable and I hope you will agree that it is in the interest of all parties to substantively ease those 

ongoing concerns.  

With Brittany Ferries (“BF”) having now taken the majority shareholding in Condor, I would strongly 

encourage you, in your capacity as CEO of BF, to provide me with written assurance that BF is able 

to guarantee Condor’s continued compliance with, and delivery of, the OA obligations and sailing 

schedules until expiry on 27th March 2025. Any further information you are able to provide that supports 

this assurance would be very welcome and further assist in de-escalation. I would ask that you give 

this your most urgent attention this week ahead of our next scheduled fix on charter vessel 

arrangements.  

Whilst writing, I should also highlight that the OA requires Condor to provide an ‘exit and run-off plan’ 

for deployment in the event that a new agreement is struck with an alternative operator. With the 

closing date of our joint (with Guernsey) tender process it is important that we plan for all eventualities. 

The Harbour Master previously attempted to secure a credible plan from John Napton 

(correspondence attached) and this falls significantly short of what one might reasonably expect from 

a prudent operator.  

Whilst John’s proposal included details of when and how Condor expects to close down operations on 

the island and end services, it does not address the key point in the requirements of an Exit and Run-

off Plan (as defined in the Operating Agreement), namely that it should set out how Condor will 






